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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12TH JUNE 2006
HEADED ITEM No. 4 (d) (ii)
Minutes of Meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee

held on Thursday 9TH February 2006 which were confirmed at the Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on Thursday 11th May 2006.
Present:

Elected Members:






Councillor C. Keane





Councillor D. Keating





Councillor S. Laing





Councillor M. Murphy



 



Councillor F. McCarthy





Councillor T. Ridge




Councillor E. Tuffy



Councillor A. White

Sectoral Interests:
Mr.Tom Newton, Community Forum
                                       Mr. P. Gunnng, Transport Manager, Roadstone 

Council Officials:
Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation and County Engineer 
Mr. E. Cunningham, Senior Executive Officer





Mr. M. O’Keeffe, Senior Engineer

Mr. T. Curtin, Administrative Officer

Ms. H. Fallon, Senior Executive Engineer

          Ms. N. Fitzgibbon, Staff Officer

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor S. Laing presided.

1.  
Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 17th November 2005 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed.

2. Transport 21
A presentation was given by Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation on the various proposals included by the Minister for Transport in Transport 21.   A discussion ensued to which Councillors F. McCarthy, T. Ridge, C. Keane, E. Tuffy, D. Keating, S. Laing, Mr. T. Newton and Mr. P. Gunning contributed, Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation responded to queries raised and it was proposed by Councillor S. Laing, seconded by Councillor T. Ridge and AGREED
a.  “that the County Council request the Minister for Transport to proceed immediately with the proposed LUAS line from Dundrum to Tallaght.”

b.  “That an update on the N81 proposals be presented to the next meeting.”
3. Green Cycle and Pedestrian Routes
A presentation was given by Ms. H. Fallon, Senior Executive Engineer.  Following contributions from Councillors S. Laing, A. White, C. Keane, E. Tuffy and Mr. T. Newton, Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation and Mr. M.O’Keeffe, Senior Engineer responded to queries raised and it was proposed by Councillor S. Laing, seconded by Councillor F. McCarthy and AGREED 
“that the Council request the Department of Transport to supply the necessary funding to progress the Cycleway Programme.” 

4. A.O.B.   Parking in Tallaght
Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation updated the Committee on the existing and proposed parking arrangements for Tallaght and it’s environs.   It was AGREED that a further report would be presented to the next meeting of this Committee.

5. School Transport and Safety Issues
As this item was not reached it was proposed by Councillor F. McCarthy, seconded by Councillor E. Tuffy and AGREED that a special meeting of the Committee would be arranged to discuss this issue.

The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.

Siniú_____________________      Dáta__________________

      An Cáthaoirleach

6. HH

